Report of Arts Culture Gaeilge Education and Libraries SPC held on 12th November 2013
Members:

Cllr P Cosgrave – Chair
Cllr M Devine
Cllr A M Dermody

Cllr M Duff

Cllr J Hannon

Cllr E Walsh

Apologies

Cllr C Jones

Cllr G O’Connell

Officials:

Philip Murphy, Director of Service
Kieran Swords, Senior Executive Librarian

Item 1
Confirmation of Minutes of Meeting held on 10th September 2013
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee, which was held on 10th September 2013, were proposed by Cllr Cosgrave and seconded by Cllr Dermody
Item 2
Report on Library Service on potential options for1916 Commemoration 
The Chair Councillor Paddy Cosgrave welcomed Mr. Kieran Swords, Senior Executive Librarian to the meeting.

Mr. Murphy outlined the progress made to date with this item and reminded Members that they had agreed to consider the parameters for considering issues such as budget options, suitability of locations and alternative artistic commissions. Mr. Murphy also indicated that it was agreed that the Library Service would prepare a report on the context for the celebration of the centenary and that this report would be presented to today's meeting of the Committee. He then introduced Mr Swords to the meeting and asked him to summarise the report the Report which made reference to:
· Source digital archive and the Decade of Commemoration
· Bureau of Military History Finding Aid

· Irish Life and Lore 1916 collection
· Riots, rifles and rebels schools Pack

· Pearse books digitisation

· Library exhibitions and publications

· Google Cultural Institute

· Connecting to the Past and Heritage Walks apps

Cllrs Cosgrave, Duff, Hannon, Walsh and Dermody raised a number of points relating to the report and outlined a number of suggestions for further research and development. Mr. Swords and Mr. Murphy responded.
It was AGREED that further research would be carried out in time for the next meeting of the Committee and that this would enable the Committee to set parameters for considering issues and developing a strategic policy approach.
Item 3
Report on Schools Library Service
Mr. Murphy introduced the background to this report which had arisen following the initial consideration of a motion to the Council which was referred to the Committee for consideration. It was agreed that a detailed report on the work of the Schools Library Service would be presented today. Mr. Swords then made a detailed presentation on the work undertaken through the Schools Library Service, which focussed on:

· Branch Library services to schools
· The work of the Mobile Library service

· Children’s Services Team school programmes

· Bedtime Reading Clubs

· The award winning Ready2Read Programme

· CLOVER Project

· E-book initiatives, and 

· Range of school based services

Cllrs Cosgrave and Hannon raised a number of queries regarding the presentation and Mr. Murphy and Mr. swords responded.

Item 3
AOB
There was no business under this heading.
The meeting concluded at 6.45pm.
